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DATES TO REMEMBER 

Thursday, March 15th, 7 pm 
Meeting – Idaho Falls Country Club 

From Sunnyside South (on Park or Woodruff) to 
113 S, east to County Club Drive which will take you 

into the parking lot  
 

Spring Classes start April 18th  
Orientation on April 17th 

Obedience and Agility – some classes are full 
 

Register and Pay Online for classes 
at https://www.usrvdtc.org/site/shop/  

 
April 13-15 Agility Trial  
Entries close March 30th  

 
Go to http://www.akc.org/events/ for info on other trials in the area 
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USRVDTC BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

February 15, 2018 

The regular monthly board meeting of the Upper Snake River Valley Dog Training Club was called to 
order by President, Marilynne Manguba, at 7:00 p.m., on Thursday, February 15, 2018, at Papa Tom’s 
Pizza in Idaho Falls ID. 

Suzanne Belger moved to approve the previous Board meeting minutes as written in the newsletter.  
Frank Mason seconded.  Passed. 

Board Members Present: 

Marilynne Manguba   Frank Mason    LaDawn Moad 
Suzanne Belger    Steven Olson    David P’pool 
 

Report of President:  None 

Report of Vice President: None 

Report of Secretary: LaDawn Moad reported 2018 membership list has been uploaded to AKC’s website.   

Report of Treasurer: Report held for regular meeting 

Report of Committees: Suzanne Belger moved to purchase Scent Work trial software in the amount of 
$150.00.  Steven Olson seconded.  Passed 

Unfinished Business: None 

New Business:  None 

Suzanne Belger moved to adjournment.  Steven Olson seconded.  Passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:05 pm. 

 

USRVDTC REGULAR MEETING MINUTES 

February 15, 2018 

The regular monthly meeting of the Upper Snake River Valley Dog Training Club was called to order by 
President, Marilynne Manguba, at 7:06 p.m., on Thursday, February 15, 2018, at Papa Tom’s Pizza, in 
Idaho Falls ID. 

Introduction of Guests/Visitors:  Rosha & Fred Adams and Jennifer Lively & David Lively   

Members Present: 

Stephanie Nielsen  Suzanne Belger   LeeAnn Chaffin 
Shel Williams   Carolyn Jenkins   Steven Olson 
Lois Olson   John Baughman   George Haller 
Glenda Haller   Rosha Adams   Rochelle Mason 



Cheryl Loomis   Duane Loomis   Catherine Nielson 
Diana Robinson   Mary Ann Igoe   Charlie Urbanski 
Donna Whitham  Mark Whitham   Jennifer Lively 
Nicki Bowden   Jonna Young   Amy Kaiser 
Scott Miner   Kelly Miner   Jennifer Evans 
Marilynne Manguba  Jordan French   Kelly P’pool 
David P’pool   Nicholas Johnson  Lucien Frederick 
 
Glenda Haller made a motion to dispense with the reading of the minutes because they were published 
in the newsletter.  Seconded by Steven Olson.  Passed 

Suzanne Belger motioned to dispense with the reading of the Board meeting because everyone was 
present at the meeting.  Steven Olson seconded.  Passed. 

Report of the President:  Marilynne Manguba reported that AKC has a TV Channel and you can find it on 
the AKC.org website. 

Report of the Vice President:  Frank Mason reported March 15, 2018 club meeting will be held at the 
Idaho Falls Country Club. 

Report of the Secretary:  None 

Report of the Treasurer: Suzanne Belger read the monthly and year-to-date financial reports.   

Report of Committees:  

Suzanne Belger reported Eagle Rock Kennel Club and Pocatello Kennel Club have asked us to hold a 
Scent Work trial at the Blackfoot June 14-17, 2018.  Glenda Haller moved to hold a Scent Work trial at 
the Blackfoot Shows.  Lois Olson seconded.  Passed.  

Suzanne Belger reported a Scent Work seminar will be held March 10 and 11, 2018, three sessions, all 
levels.  Register on the club website. 

Agility spring class sign-ups are available on the website.  We will be offering beginning and intermediate 
on Wednesdays.  Advance class will have a practice on a different night.  Email Suzanne for if you are 
interested in attending advance agility classes/practice. 

Winter obedience classes are going good. 

Spring obedience class sign-ups are available on the website. 

Unfinished Business: Marilynne Manguba reported the trailer wrap is in the process of being designed 
with the help of David P’pool. 

New Business: Suzanne Belger nominated Alan and Janice King as honorary members. George Haller 
second.  Passed. 

What makes an active member was discussed.  We have the following events coming up that members 
can volunteer which is part of what makes an active club member.  Agility trial April 13, 14 & 15, Scent 
Work trial June 14, 15, 16 & 17, Obedience & Rally trial August 17, 18 & 19, spring obedience, rally & 



agility classes begins in April, summer obedience & rally begins in June, fall obedience & agility classes 
begins in August, rabies clinic in May. 

Glenda Haller reported on the May rabies clinic.  More information and date to come.   

The following membership applications were voted on and approved for membership. 

Bill & Judy Grof, Rosha Adams, Jennifer Lively 

Lucien Frederick made a motion to adjourn.  Jordan French seconded.  Passed. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:38 pm. 

Location of next club meeting: Idaho Falls Country Club 

 

TRACKING CLASSES 

Starting April 21st – two classes one for regular tracking the other will be urban tracking.   

 

SCENT WORK 

Looks like we are well connected when it comes to 
Scent Work – special thanks to Lois and Steve for 
organizing two Scent Work classes and getting a 
bunch of us started.   

Just finished up a seminar will Hallie McMullen 
from Boise – some great tools, games, and 
guidance on teaching and competing in Scent 
Work. 

Then next, we will be holding a Scent Work trial at 
the Blackfoot Dog Shows in June.   Premium list is 
out and this will be an opportunity for club 
members to volunteer.   

Also, watch for information on a match, probably 
in May.    
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